Selectmen's Meeting Monday, April 2, 2018 Town Office Building

Attending: D. Pierce, T. Fydenkevez, S. Patch

Absent: S. Bergeron

Meeting called to order at 6:35PM.

Motion Mr. Fydenkevez to accept Minutes of March 26, 2018, Second Mr. Pierce, Vote 2-0.

UPDATES

- Mr. Fydenkevez announced that Marlene Johnson, South County Senior Center Director accepted a new job at the Palmer Senior Center. The SCSC Director opening has been posted on the Deerfield website.
- Mr. Pierce noted the Pre-Town Meeting Open House is scheduled for April 20, 2018 from 4-7PM in the Sunderland Public Library.
- "An Evening with Jim Berry" will take place on April 13, 2018 at 6PM in the Sunderland Public Library where Energy related topics will be presented.

TOWN ADMINISTRATOR UPDATES

- Ms. Patch informed the Board that they received an invitation to participate in the Town's 300th Anniversary Parade. Board members present asked Ms. Patch to RSVP for their participation to the committee.
- All States Materials "Pound the Pavement" event will be Saturday, June 2nd at 9AM at the Sunderland Elementary School. The sponsored event designates the 300th Anniversary event with all proceeds. Look for information on the website. Mr. Fydenkevez noted the Pound the Pavement event held last year resulted in a donation of 30 computers to the Sunderland Elementary School and the Sunderland Police Department for their vehicles. Mr. Fydenkevez thanked the organization for all they do for the community.
- Next scheduled Board of Selectmen's meeting is April 9, 2018.

There were no Public Comments.

Motion Mr. Fydenkevez, Second Mr. Pierce to adjourn at 6:45PM, Vote 2-0.

Respectfully submitted, Pater

Sherry Patch

Town Administrator